BOARD MEETING – SPRING SEMINAR, PUT-IN-BAY, OH
MAY 1, 2013
President Angie Zeleznik welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

Secretary Janice Speicher called roll call.  Absent was Molly Schwartz, CE rep., Pickerington.
ATTENDEES:
Angie Zeleznik, President, Independence
Joanne Regis, Vice President, Martins Ferry

Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside

Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs
Sherryl George, NW rep, Delphos
Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville
Katie Enovitch, NE rep, Boston Heights



Clyde Bellinger, Past-President, Coldwater

Joyce Remec, Educ. Committee Chair, Richfield

OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the board meeting minutes from September 12, 2012.   There were no additions or corrections.  June Allison motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The minutes were approved.  

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated May 1, 2013 with an ending balance of $42,448.34.  She mentioned items of interest: we have 168 members; 71 registered for the Put-in-Bay conference; Kent State gave us a refund of $17,329.72 and the education fund balance is $6,272.77.  Joanne Regis motioned to accept the report with a second from Sherryl George.  The report was approved.

Angie presented the by-law changes which were reviewed.  Marcia Soos motioned to present the by-law changes and amendment at the general business meeting with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The motion passed.    

Angie discussed her statehouse activity concerning new legislature.  She did testify regarding HB 523 (raising the population to 1,000 residents to have a mayor’s court) and attended regarding SB 254 (raising the population to 200 residents to have a mayor’s court).  Clyde Bellinger was also present for the SB 254 discussion.  Overall, she felt the organization was represented.
Angie discussed the salary survey. She discussed narrowing it to just covering mayor’s court duties.  The Ohio Municipal League has a book of cities and villages job duties pay ranges.

Clyde Bellinger reported on the committee for protocol for researching conference facilities.  The committee has not had a meeting.  The general opinion is that this committee is no longer required, and the committee was dissolved.
Angie mentioned the nomination committee needs to have a slate in place for the fall 2013 conference.  

Joyce Remec, chair of the education committee, gave her report.  The fall conference is Thursday, September 19, 2013 and Friday, September 20, 2013 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin.  The spring 2014 conference is Wednesday, April 23, 2014, Thursday, April 24, 2014 and Friday, April 25, 2014 at the DoubleTree in Worthington, Ohio.  This will be sponsored by Ashland University.  

NEW BUSINESS:
The legislative update will be conducted by Linda Lutts at tomorrow’s business meeting.

Linndale Mayor’s Court was closed due to HB 606.  We have been asked to file amicus curiae brief on their behalf, as they have a court action.  After discussion, June Allison motioned to decline to file amicus curiae brief, with a second from Marcia Soos.  The motion carried. 
Angie proposed a public service announcement so the general public knows that mayor’s courts are less expensive than municipal court.  Marcia Soos proposed that the state organization make a donation to the Judy Penn scholarship fund to allow more people to attend training.  The board discussed.  Information regarding the scholarship fund will be included in conference registration letters.  
The board reviewed the business meeting agenda.  

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:54 p.m. and the members assembled the conference packets.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

